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May 4, 2023 

Watermain Replacement and Local Road 
Improvements on Wellington Street West 

Contract: 22ECS-LU-04SU 
Start Date: August 2, 2022 

End Date: July 2023 
*Timeline is subject to change.

The City of Toronto’s work to replace the watermain and the City-owned portion of substandard water 
services on Wellington Street West is progressing. This is to provide an update on the notice that was 
distributed on April 19, regarding the westbound traffic closure on Wellington Street West from 
Spadina Avenue to Portland Street for road resurfacing work. Due to delays resulting from 
inclement weather and ground conditions, the westbound traffic closure on Wellington Street 
West from Spadina Avenue to Portland Street has been extended until May 12. 

MAP OF WORK AREA 

WHAT TO EXPECT DURING CONSTRUCTION 

Work Hours: Work will take place from 7 a.m. to 7 p.m., Monday to Friday, with 
work after hours and on weekends as required.  

Traffic Management: Road users should expect delays and increased traffic on 
nearby streets. Motorists are reminded that bicycles and cars will be sharing the 
lane. When driving, please be mindful of vulnerable road users.  

• Wellington Street West from Spadina Avenue to Portland Avenue will
be closed to Westbound traffic until May 12.

• Eastbound traffic will still be maintained during the duration of this
work

This traffic restriction is required to allow work to safely proceed while mitigating 
extenuating traffic impacts expected with traditional two-way lane closures. 

Road and Sidewalk Access: In order to complete the work in a safe manner, 
there will be road and sidewalk restrictions within the work zone. Access for 
emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times. 
Driveway Access: The contractor will coordinate driveway access requirements 
and will notify you of any temporary restrictions to your driveway access. If your 
property has two entrances, one entrance will be kept open at all times. 
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Parking: Parking in the active work zone is not permitted as space is needed for 
construction equipment and materials. This project will affect on-street parking. If 
your parked vehicle affects construction work, it will be relocated with no charge to 
the owner. Please call 416-808-2222 for its location. 

NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the upcoming work, please contact us. 

Contract 22ECS-LU-04SU 

Field Ambassador Karo Oguma, 647-299-8601, 
TorontoPM6@rvanderson.com 

TTY Hearing Impaired Service 416-338-0889 (Daily, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays)
General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/spadinafortyork 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 

https://www.toronto.ca/city-government/data-research-maps/neighbourhoods-communities/ward-profiles/ward-10-spadina-fort-york/
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